Abingdon Society of Bellringers

Report of Tower Captain St Nicolas’

To Society AGM 14th May 2013 

This has been an eventful year with extra ringing for the Olympics and the Queen’s Jubilee.  We rang for the Olympic torch and for the start of the Olympics as well as a Bun Throwing for the Queen.

We have maintained our service ringing and practices have been rather better supported than last year.

The sliders and running boards have now been replaced and a sound chute installed.  The sound chute has been a success and we can now hear all the bells with the door to the bell chamber closed.  Fund raising was successful with the ringers contributing over £1000.  The “Fit & Able-bodied” helpers (Tim, Reg, Brian and Hugh) both removed the old fittings and installed the new ones, earning a deduction of £1,100.  With the grants of £842 from the Town, the Guild and the Branch, we more than covered the cost leaving a balance in St Nicolas’ bell fund. This surplus will go towards the next project, painting the frame.
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